CURRICULUM  COMMITTEE
May 7, 2009

Present:  Acklin, Cedar Face, Nordquist, Siders, Pohl, Smith, Steinle, Thorpe

The meeting began at 2:05 p.m.  The minutes from the April 23 meeting were approved.

Annual report
Siders asked the committee for suggestions of items for the annual committee report to Faculty Senate.  Items that will be included are the new track in the elementary education degree, new certificates in sustainability and international business, new degree in applied science, revised environmental studies program and other regular curricular changes.  In addition, the committee began work on a curricular change handbook, and adopted some guidelines on evaluating upper division courses.

Handbook
The committee wants to continue working on development of a curriculum handbook.  There was support for having a September committee retreat to further develop this; Steinle and Thorpe will try to draft some text for more of the planned sections over the summer, and will contact remaining (and new) committee members about the retreat late in the summer.

Committee chair
Pat Acklin was nominated as committee chair next year and agreed to serve.  Her nomination will be confirmed next fall.
Catalog update
Thorpe reported on the status of considering a commercial vendor to help produce the catalog.  On May 12 a representative from SmartCatalog will be at SOU to demonstrate this product.  Later in the month an online demo will be scheduled with Acalog.  Curriculum Committee members were encouraged to participate in the demos if they are available.

Future curricular issues
Possible issues for the committee to consider next year include: 

· Courses not taught recently Open-numbered courses taught more than three times

· “recommended” courses as part of prerequisites

· Cross-listed courses
· Review templates for new courses, new programs; create new minors template

· Repetition in the curriculum/course duplication

The committee agreed not to spend time considering the appropriate number of credits in majors.

Party
The best day for an end-of-year committee gathering is Thursday, June 4. Details will be sent separately.
No other committee meetings are planned for this year.  The meeting adjourned at 3:00 p.m.
